Tecumseh Woods Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes

August 14, 2014
I. Call to order

President Jeff Lange called to order the regular meeting of the Tecumseh Woods Board at 7:00pm on August 14, 2014 at the TW Pool.

II. Roll call

 The following persons were present: Jeff Lange, President; Curt South V.P.; Jeff Heath, Assist. Treasurer; Derek Casto, Maintenance;; Jill Trevino, Secretary, Eddie Palmer, Board Member, Dawn Widney,Social Director/Public Relations; Courtney Swabb, Pool Manager. 

Absent: Kelly Meckstroth/Membership; Ronnie Fitchpatrick,Treasurer

TW Members in attendance- None

Approval of minutes from last meeting

 The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written- Motion by Jeff H.; second by Dawn, all in agreement to approve the minutes.
III. Reports
a) President- Jeff began the meeting with the reminder that the primary focus continues to be the repair and opening of the Baby Pool. Approximately $1500.00 has been spent towards rectifying the problem and restoring the function without success to this point. Derek will offer more detail under Maintenance. Jeff thanked the Board for the tremendous personal efforts that have been expended by the Board toward problem solving. There have been many hours contributed by a few in relation to all of the issues encountered this season. He did reiterate that assessment money is being received- until we are able to obtain more funds in Capital Improvement, other needed repairs not essential to actual functioning of the main and Baby Pool will need to be on hold.
b) Treasurer- Ronnie was not present at this meeting, but had previously sent out the current financials as known, to Board Members via e-mail earlier in the week. There are some outstanding invoices and the report will be updated and shared as soon as that information is received. All members had the opportunity to review the most recent financial information available to date and there were no outstanding questions. Jeff discussed the need to see the 2014 actual budget vs the 2014 budget along with the balance sheet. Ronnie indicated to Jeff that the information will be sent out within the next week.

c) Membership/Marketing- Kelly shared the updated membership information with Board Members via e-mail due to being unavailable to be present for this meeting. She is continuing to review and update the membership numbers and classifications and shared that the assessments are slowly coming in. Discussion ensued among Board Members regarding ideas for the establishment of wellness or business partnerships. Ideas should be funneled through Kelly first and then they may be explored by the Board. The issue will be revisited in future Board Meetings.

d) Pool Manager- Courtney reported that the schedule for Lifeguards has been set for the week of 8/18 through 8/24. The week of 8/25 through Labor Day is about ½ covered and Courtney continues to work on getting the schedule filled through Labor Day. Courtney inquired about the disposition of leftover food and drink items when the pool closes. Jeff H. advised that Francis Office Supply could be contacted about taking back the unopened soft drink products, we can probably be credited. Courtney reported that there had been a couple of complaints which were addressed by her to the Guard Staff. One of them was the lack of cleanliness in the women’s restroom. It seemed to be a lack of awareness and she believes the issue has been resolved. The other complaint was by a member who had arrived at the pool and was informed it was closing due to radar reports of a thunderstorm moving into the area. The member seemed disgruntled, but about 20 minutes later, pouring rain ensued. The Board unanimously affirmed the policy that the decision for weather related closure is at the discretion of the staff who utilizes available weather reporting tools in making the decision. The other issue noted by Board Members continues to be the use of “down time” when the Guards are not doing their primary time in the Chair, more attention needs to be paid to the trash, keeping the areas clean, etc. It was suggested that walking the grounds should be done at least prior to closing, if it could be done in the AM at opening time, which would be a plus. Courtney stated that she believes progress has been made in increasing the Guards understanding of the full scope of their job responsibilities.  

e) Social/Public Relations- Dawn reported that the chicken dinners yielded a volume of 168 drive through and 129 “eat in” dinners sold. The event was a success and about $1,000 was made. There were suggestions that this event could be held more than once during the season, and maybe it would be helpful to mail 2-4 tickets to members at the start of the season and add the cost of the tickets to the membership dues. There will be more Board discussion re this issue before decisions will be made. The recent Family Day last Sunday only made $58.00 from the Hot Dog lunch stand. This was less than in previous years. On Saturday, August 16, the Adult Pirate Party is scheduled. Dawn indicated that she will be at the pool to meet the band, arriving at 6pm. The decision was made to close the pool for party preparation at 7pm.with membership notified. Dawn asked that those Board Members attending the party assist with taking tickets/money at ½ hr. intervals. Several Board .Members agreed to assist. There may be a 50/50 drawing, last minute details being put together, there will be prizes for best Pirate Costume and perhaps other categories. Dawn urged everyone to continue to promote the party as much as possible to increase attendance. Dawn and Kelly are continuing to advise the Membership via e-mail Blasts whenever information is available to share. Dawn discussed utilizing the opportunities available through the Piqua Chamber as we are members. Prior to next season, we should prepare an insert to be included in one of the Chamber’s newsletters. More discussion will be held regarding untapped resources for promotion of Tecumseh Woods.

f) Maintenance- Derek- discussed the current progress of the restoration of the non-functional Baby Pool. He has been working with John Cross, Patterson Pools. There have been continued issues. The baby pool pump lost it’s prime, the motor was running and the pool was only half filled; the warmth of the motor caused the housing to be warped and so the impellor /pump/housing have to be replaced. The pump/housing cost is estimated to be about $590.00, Derek will check on whether there may be more competitive pricing and also contact a member who may be able to do the installation gratis or at a reduced fee. Derek is working on getting a replacement for the concession stand door, possibly through his employer which would greatly reduce the cost. There is a need for a new door on the west side of the concession stand and also the Baby pool house. More trees have been removed, there are others yet to be removed. These will be replaced eventually. The City contractor has agreed to take out the tree which affect the power lines after the pool is closed for the season

g) Old Business 
Issues regarding old business have been addressed in the individual reports.

 The meeting was adjourned by President Jeff at 8:10pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 18,2014 at the Piqua Library (second floor meeting room) at 7:00pm. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Jill Trevino, Secretary

Tecumseh Woods Board 

